REPORT TO ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 2023

WEST FELTON VILLAGE HALL



Although bookings are not quite up to what they were before covid, we have most of our regular users back.  Unfortunately we have lost Rainbows – though through no fault of our own, apparently it was lack of attendees.

We do try to keep the hall in a good state of repair, and in the last 12 months we have had the main hall redecorated, upgraded the sound system, had the required full electric check and replaced the ceiling lights.  Like  a house, there is always something to replace or repair!

With the loss of the youth club a few years ago, we were left with an empty noticeboard here in the mail hall.  We thought it could be a showcase for the school – and they have risen to the challenge.  They plan to change the display every term, and it gives all those who use the hall the opportunity to get a flavour of what happens in West Felton Primary School.

We continue to provide space for the Post Office.  Unfortunately it appears the service we receive will reduce considerably from the beginning of June – but at least we have not lost it completely, unlike some villages.

The Committee  usually hold two fund raisers per year – our Christmas and Easter bingo sessions.  Last year, for the first time, we also  organised an autumn Craft Fair, with over 20 stallholders from around the area.  This will be repeated this coming October.  We also saw the return of magician Jack Dent – this time for a family show.
And as it is the hall’s centenary, we held an afternoon tea in April;  I would be surprised if anyone who attended need anything further to eat that day!
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